
Minutes of EVQG September 20, 2022 Meeting

The meeting was called to order by president Sylvia Miller.  She encouraged members to step 
up to take the leadership positions available next year.  We will be voting on new officers at the 
November meeting.  We need participation for our guild to remain strong.   

Program Chairperson Donna Cusick introduced Diane Knott, who gave a trunk show which 
demonstrated many of her patterns and designs.  She also had many of her patterns and fabrics 
available for purchase.    Ms. Knott is also teaching a class the next day, and there are still 
some slots available for those who want to take the class.

Joy Smith  reminded members of the Challenge Quilt theme for next year, “Meet Me in the 
Garden,” which should include at least 5 log cabin blocks and some type of embellishment.  She 
also gave updated on member Sunshine and upcoming Sew Creative Classes.  The upcoming 
class is Embroidery and is taught by Joy.  She stated that Rita’s recent class on Junk Journals 
was well attended.  

Kathy Hill stated that she would like Hope Center quilts to be turned in by the October meeting if 
possible for October delivery.  We continue to support animal rescue and Meals-on-Wheels.  

Diane Zuspann reminded members that anyone can join our Facebook account but that only 
guild members can sell things thorough the site.  

Upcoming October program will be Ben Hollingsworth who will show his many Challenge quilts 
from over the years.  The meeting will be at the Goodyear Clubhouse due to voting that day at 
the Civic Center.  In November, Amy Walsh will do a program on fabric dying.

The December meeting will be the Christmas Party on Saturday, December 3, at the Country 
Club.  Cost per member is $25 and must be paid before the party so that correct number of 
guests can be turned in ahead of the party.   

The minutes and  treasurer’s report from last month are on the website.

Kaitlin Wade stated that guild tee-shirts could be picked up before the show.

There were 51 members and 2 guests present.

Anyone who is not getting the newsletter should let Sylvia know.  

Vicki Nielsen reviewed the procedures and times for turning in quilts on the first set up day of 
the quilt show.  They were reminded to sign up for the many positions for the show and the 
times for picking up quilts after the show.     Raffle ticket money and stubs  should be turned in 
before the show. 

Following door prizes and Show and Tell the meeting was adjourned.

Submitted by Dora Dryden, Secretary




